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Re: QMS Project 

Dear Joanie, 

 
 

SWEET HOME, OREGON 97386 

January 21, 2020 

 

Area 541 

 

On behalf of Cascade Timber Consulting, Inc. (CTC), an agent for Hill Timber Limited 
Partnership, I am writing this letter regarding the recent consideration to decommission and close 
certain roads on United States Forest Service (USFS) lands for the upcoming QMS project. CTC 

and USFS have enjoyed a long history of cooperative road use agreements. We have recently 
learned that certain USFS roads not covered under such agreements (see attached list) are being 
considered for decommissioning and closure. 

Such roads access nearby wilderness areas and private forest land which are otherwise 
inaccessible. They are vital to the prevention, detection, and suppression of wildfires and provide 
for quick response initial attack. In the event of lightning strikes or other causes of wildfire, use 
of these roads is essential to control or even extinguish inevitable fires further limiting resource 

damage. They are, thus, of great value to USFS, CTC, and other adjacent private ownerships. 

Decommissioning and closing roads in forest lands in the QMS is not in the best interest of 
USFS or CTC. I strongly urge you to take our concerns into consideration while deciding on this 

matter. Please feel free to contact me with any questions or feedback. 

Kevin Van Cleave 
Forest Engineer 






